
PROBUS CLUB OF KINCUMBER 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

Type of Meeting General Meeting No 38 
Date / Time / Venue of 
Meeting  

26th May, 1987 at 10.00 am at Avoca Beach Bowling Club  

Present  51 members and 2 visitors. 
Apologies  Probians Bert Smith, Henry Shoebridge, Bill Binskin, Eric Bernauer, 

Bruce Dunlop, Harry Briggs, Ed Board, Arthur Watson, Alan Lucre, 
Dick Pickett and Les Jackson 

Correspondence  A resignation from Probian Bill Binskin due to ill health was received 
with regret; the Secretary was instructed to reply accordingly. 

Minutes of the Last 
Meeting 

Were read, approved and signed.  There were no matters arising. 

Reports / General Business  
 
President’s Report – this was President Norm’s first meeting and he spoke of his aspirations for 
the year.  He enrolled Mr Ken Jones as a member of the club; Probian Ken was heartily welcomed 
by the members present. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Probian Fred Leake gave a short report on the finances of the club and 
reported a balance in hand of $1,176.00. 
 
Speaker Convenor – Probian Jim McKay gave details of future speakers as follows : 
 
23rd June : Professor Cliff Ellyatt on The World in the Next 30 Years 
28th July : Canon Milton Williams on Israel 
25th August : To be arranged 
22nd Sept : Brigadier Arthur Rowe 
 
Social Organiser – Probian David Lester said the Fort Denison Cruise on 9th June was fully booked.  
Other outings as follows : 
 
14th July : Picnic at Summerlands Point 
18th August :  Cruise on MV Hawkesbury with Lunch 
8th Sept : Picnic at Mangrove Dam 
19-20 Oct : 2 day tour to Port Stevens, Tea Gardens etc. with overnight at New Club Inn / 
Motel. 
 
Welfare Officer – nil. 
 
Membership Officer – nil. 
 
Publicity Officer – nil. 
 
News Letter Editor – nil. 
 



Profile – Probian George Blackmore gave an interesting account of the grocery trade and later 
with NSW Railways and the NSW Electricity Commission until his retirement to the Central Coast 
in 1980. 
 
Guest Speaker -  Probian Gordon Taylor introduced Mr Michael Riley, son of our own member 
Probian Tom Riley, who gave a very interesting talk on Wills.  This raised many questions and it 
was with regret due to lack of time that Probian David Lester called time and gave a hearty vote of 
thanks to Michael for an excellent talk.   President Norm presented Michael with a Probus key ring 
as a memento of his visit to Kincumber. 
 
Meeting closed at 11.57 am. 
   

 


